

## City of Clay P.O. Box 345 Clay, Al 35048-0345

## PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES May 4, 2015

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Monday, May 4, 2015, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City Manager Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder.

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order.

Council members present were:

Councilor Ricky Baker, Councilor Bo Johnson, Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Kevin Small, Councilor Ben Thackerson and Mayor Webster

Absent: None

The Council discussed the agenda items for the regular City Council meeting.

City Manager Ronnie Dixon informed the Council that the Retirement System is in place, but the company needs City Council to name a Trustee.

Mr. Dixon also explained that he has been informed by Jefferson County Board of Education that the Vocational School at Clay Chalkville High School is not currently being planned to be big enough for everything it needs to provide and the City was asked to contribute to building the additional 4,000 square feet. The City can contribute \$57,600.00 from the Capital Improvements Fund to pay for the additional 4,000 square feet that will house the welding and masonry classes. The school will host carpentry, welding, masonry, electrical, and culinary classes.

Mr. Dixon announced that all the cell phones have been upgraded and the bill has been reduced as part of the new contract with AT&T.

The Pre-Council meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ronnie Dixon City Manager